Upper Hopton CC AGM 27/1/2020

Report

Thank you to all attending and for those sending their apologies

2019 saw the club return to its rightful home following a nomadic existence in 2018 due to
drainage/ground issues. This was a welcome return for all players, committee members,
supporters & helpers

Both teams performed admirably in the middle division of the HCL and final league positions will
see both sides continuing to perform in the same division in 2020

Thanks must be passed on to all officials of the club including scorers, tea ladies/gents, ground

staff and committee members who continue to maintain the status as an amateur club in a local
league in direct competition with many other teams, especially so called bigger clubs in Mirfield
which in its self creates its own challenges

Off the field the club continues to re invest as required in the facilities both for players et visitor to
the club. This is partly funded by the historically successful 250 club and appreciation must be
passed onto Robbie Wild for running this in the way that he does. Fundraising is a frequent
discussion point in how to raise funds with new ideas always welcome and people implementing
these over and above the committee is much appreciated

Sponsors of the club are thanked as their contribution goes a long way to generating income and
without their support the job of maintaining the club would be harder than it is. Thanks to Robbie
for his efforts here and if anyone has any new names to pass to Rob | know he will appreciate it

David Stones has produced his own profit and loss for year end December 2019 and | thank you
for these numbers. The committee will need to digest these and look at areas for improvement
going forward. Thank you David

Thank you to everyone else who supports the running of the club and | hope to see continued
efforts in 2020

Please feel free to ask any question directly to me

Regards

Richard Wood

Secretary



